PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE ACTING CHAIR OF BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET MEETING ON 19TH NOVEMBER, 2003 


TITLE :
REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATIONS :


Members are requested to note the contents of this report and, in particular, to consider the recommendations of Budget Scrutiny Committee to :

· examine the scope for the joint procurement of fuel with Greater Manchester authorities ;

· consider the scope for further efficiency savings in 2004/05 from reducing sickness absence and reviewing the usage of mobile telephones.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 5th November, 2003. Issues considered were :-

· Revenue and capital monitoring 2003/04

· Budget strategy 2004/05 to 2006/07

· Efficiency savings proposals 2004/05


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 5th November, (Available for public inspection)
2003.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK : 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.



SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Revenue budget and capital programme.



LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED :  This report has been prepared by the Head of Finance



CONTACT OFFICER :
John Spink

Tel No : 793 3230








E-mail :  john.spink@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

INTRODUCTION

The Committee met last on 5th November and considered reports from the Director of Corporate Services on the following matters :-

· Revenue and capital monitoring 2003/04

· Budget strategy 2004/05 to 2006/07

· Proposed efficiency savings 2004/05

MATTERS ARISING

Budget Monitoring 2003/04

The Committee was assured that revenue and capital expenditure generally were in line with budgets/programmes, and that savings have been achieved or are on target to achieve, with the exception of the Social Services revenue budget, where a forecast overspend of £800k on home care and £400k on childrens staffing is expected based on current commitments unless corrective action is taken, and spending pressures in other areas are now emerging. 

The Committee received a report from the Director of Community and Social Services last month on the home care service and will be receiving a further progress report at their next meeting in December on the actions being taken to address the overspendings.

Budget Strategy 2004/05 to 2006/07

The Committee received the presentation given to the Cabinet away day on 10th October and endorsed the strategy in so far as it has been developed to date.

The Committee requested that joint working on the procurement of fuel contracts across Greater Manchester be examined as a means of maximising the authorities' purchasing power and keeping cost (and cost increases) to a minimum.

Proposed Efficiency Savings 2004/05

The Committee considered in detail the proposals from directorates for efficiency savings that had been incorporated into the budget planning for 2004/05 and endorsed the majority of the proposals without the need for further information, but requested detailed action plans to be submitted to their next meeting on the following :-

· Development Services - £150,000 saving from reducing internal support, overtime and agency

· Development Services - £67,000 saving from partnership efficiencies

· Corporate Services - £300,000 saving from the support services review

· Personnel and Performance - £257,000 saving from trainees (subject to clarification of the actual saving proposed)

· Corporate Services - £500,000 saving from debt rescheduling.

The Committee also requested Cabinet to consider the potential for further savings from the following areas :-

· Sickness absence - could directorates be set a savings target based upon an average 1 day per employee per annum reduction

· Mobile telephones - all directorates apart from Education and Leisure (who had proposed savings from a review of this area) to review their usage. 

COUNCILLOR JIM DAWSON

Acting Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
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